
 

 

Connecticut Bicycle/Pedestrian Advisory Board 
 

Meeting Notes 
 

Regular MEETING 
 Wednesday February 5, 2015 

8:30 AM – 10:30 AM 

Meeting at DOT Headquarters 

2800 Berlin Turnpike, Newington, CT 06111 
Room 2141 

 
1.0 Preliminaries 

 
1.1 Call to Order/Roll Call 838am 

 
 In attendance:  
 Neil Pade (Chair), Sandy Fry (Vice Chair), Joe Balskus (Secretary), Ray Rauth, Kelly Kennedy, 

Francis Pickering, Deb Dauphinais, Al Silvestre, Rod Parlee  

 
 CTDOT: Kate Rattan, Kevin Tedesco 

 
 

1.2 Minutes 

Tabled until March meeting to focus on annual report finalization. 
 

1.3 Input from visitors 
None. 

 
2.0 Old Business 
2.1 2014-2015 Annual Report 

a. Review and possible adoption of 2014-2015 report, recommendations, reporting 
 

Board reviewed the entire report and provided comments and feedback on the 
finalization of report.  On a motion by Sandy Fry, second by Al Sylvestre, the 
committee unanimously approved the adoption of the Annual Report. 

 

2.2 Letters of Recognition 

2.3 Upcoming Complete Streets Training, Workshops, Presentations – CCM- BPAB 

Workshop - Complete Street for Municipal Leaders; March 24 or 26 OR April 1 or 16 

 

Board decided to schedule the workshop for April 1. 

 
2.4 Formation of subcommittee to represent BPAB on HSIP emphasis areas 

No discussion 

 
3.0 New Business 

3.1 Discussion - possible addition to February Agenda: statewide project (RiverCOG, 

with Highway Safety Office) involving safe biking and walking practices for kids 
grades K through 6. 

Tabled. 



 
3.2 Discussion - Bike Bill Number: LCO 2184 

 Tabled 
 

3.3 Discussion - Snow removal along state bridges 

Tabled 

 
4.0 Reports (time permitting) 
 Tabled 
 
4.1 DOT Projects and News 

 Tabled 

 
Next Meeting 8:30 AM, DOT HQ, February 24, 2015, Room 2141 

Teleconference: recurring every 4th Tuesday 8:15-10:45AM Call In Number 877-417-2950 PASSCODE: 83079 


